MARLBORO HOSE COMPANY NO. 1

P.O. Box 223 Marlboro, New York 12542

PRESIDENT'S OFFICE

845-236-7753

FIRE HOUSE

845-236-4445



CHIEF'S OFFICE 845-236-7453

To whom it may concern,

On 04/09/2018, a meeting was held between myself, and homeowners Todd and Lauren, in regards to the access issues pointed out by the Marlboro Hose Co #1, for the property located at 80 Gobblers Knob. Lauren provided a video update of the main roadway of Gobblers Knob, and the gravel portion of Gobblers Knob as well. The video shows the trees/brush cut back to an appropriate degree, and also pothole repairs. At this time, it is my understanding that the Baglio's are looking into options to level the gravel road portion of the roadway, where it intersects the main roadway of Gobblers Knob. Once the leveling of this intersection is complete, I believe that the concerns of this agency have been addressed as best as possible, given the options available. The Baglio's have also indicated that they will not be operating during the winter months. If there are any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.

Thank you,

Chief Erick Masten

Marlboro Hose Co #1

Chief@marlboroughfd.org

(845)236-7453 Office

(845)742-7118 Cell